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Globalization has its own rules and the players have to 
adapt to such rules if they wish to improve and maintain 
competitiveness. One of these rules is that investment 
capital must move fast, with the least administrative or 
fiscal cost. The product of an investment must flow with-
out practical administrative or fiscal obstacles. Therefore, 
the traditional protectionistic approach of offering incen-
tives aiming to retain profits undistributed for reinvest-
ment is abandoned by governments and is replaced by 
measures facilitating the flow of capital and eventually 
increasing attractiveness for investment.
In international business planning a major concern is 
possible double taxation. Avoidance of double taxation 
is usually offered either as a measure of unilateral relief 
by a state’s own initiative or as an agreement with other 
states in the framework of a bilateral treaty or as an act of 
a multilateral nature, such as a Directive of the European 
Union. The two classic methods of double taxation relief 
are that of credit, where the state of the beneficiary of an 
income offers as a credit vis-à-vis its own tax the tax paid 
on the same income at an earlier stage and that of exemp-

tion, where the above state does not subject to tax at all 
an income which has been previously taxed at source. 
Participation exemption is used to declare the exemption 
method when it is addressed to non-portfolio, usually 
corporate, shareholdings of a certain size and duration.
Greece, traditionally, has been following the credit system 
both in its internal legislation as well in the treaties for the 
avoidance of double taxation that it has concluded with oth-
er countries. The same method applies as regards dividends 
from subsidiaries of local parent companies in other EU 
states since Greece has chosen the credit option, instead of 
the exemption one, in 1998 when the EU Parent Subsidiary 
Directive (90/435) was implemented. An improvement of 
this credit system for foreign participations was introduced 
in 2006 when credit was granted in respect to tax paid at the 
level of any lower-tier subsidiary for the same income. 

Despite the 2006 amendment, Greece remains a hardly 
attractive location to host parent or holding companies, 
especially for subsidiaries in the region and the ex-commu-
nist countries and usually is not the winner in the “beauty 
contest” which always takes place for the planning of an in-
ternational investment. The obvious reason for this is that 
the mere repatriation of inbound dividends from subsid-
iaries established in countries with low corporate and with-
holding tax rates, as it happens with many of our neighbor-
ing countries in the region, results in additional taxation 
which, in certain cases, can be as high as twice the tax paid 
at source. Therefore, distribution of profits is punished 
and, unavoidably, foreign subsidiaries follow a conserva-
tive distribution policy toward Greek parent companies 
and retain capital for the financing of further investments 
from abroad. Under certain circumstances it might look 
more attractive to finance their parent companies through 
upstream loans and generate interest expenses in Greece.
Unlike Greece, which is still bound to the old-fashioned 
credit system, the other EU member states, with few 
exceptions such as Ireland and UK, have adhered to the 
exemption system, either as a sole or as an alternate op-
tion, at least for holdings in the framework of the EU Par-
ent Subsidiary Directive. The newcomers in the club are 
Germany, Italy and Poland, which after 2000 abandoned 
their complex imputation systems and turned to the 
straightforward participation exemption system. In 2007 
even the British Exchequer opened a public discussion for 
reforming the current system with a view of adopting the 
participation exemption, and it seems that the day this 
will come about is not very far. 
It is probably the time that Greece has to reconsider its 
system and to assess benefits and losses from the current 
situation, taking into account international experience. 
Short-term implications to the Treasury must be compared 
with medium- and long-term advantages associated to the 
role of a host country for international investments. In this 
effort the business community has the duty to demonstrate 
such benefits and to encourage the administration to follow 
the other countries’ example before it is, again, too late.
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